
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

JL/CO/ADMIN/ALLDEPTS/PASTORAL/REWARDS/CINEWORLDREWARDDEC21          24th November 2023 

 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you that there is the opportunity for your child to attend an event at Warrington 
Cineworld on Thursday 21st December 2023 to watch Wonka (WONKA | Official Trailer - YouTube). This is a 
reward event, with criteria to meet in order to attend. We want to recognise students who are meeting the 
school attendance target and regularly demonstrate positive behaviours. The cost of the trip is £6.50. 
 
In order for students to attend, they must: 
 

 Achieve 96%+ attendance for half term 2 (6th November – 21st December 2023) 
 Achieve positive conduct points (House Points minus Negative Behaviour Points = Positive) 

 
Please note, all students had been informed that attendance and conduct was to be a key factor in 
determining who would receive invites to an end of term event, with all being offered a ‘fresh start’ in relation 
to attendance from half term 1. As always, exceptional circumstances and authorised absence will be 
considered and will not prevent any student from attending the event. 
 
There has also been much correspondence in relation to the launch of our new conduct points approach and 
information shared in relation to the Arbor Parent Portal. The Portal is the best way to keep up to date with 
your child’s conduct points, where clicking into the Behaviour section will allow you to see the breakdown of 
any logs, as well as viewing ‘lifetime points’. 
 
Those students who are on track to meet the criteria can proceed with securing their place on the trip. All 
of those wishing to attend must make their payments and confirm consent to attend the trip by 
3pm 1st December 2023. I have been informed I cannot add additional numbers following this date. 
Where there are any issues in relation to a student not meeting the criteria, after paying to attend, a full 
refund will be made and parents notified. 
 
Further information to support your decision in allowing your child to attend the event: 
 

 Students do not need to wear school uniform; however, can I reinforce Mrs Scott-Herron’s previous 
messages, that cycling shorts or crop tops cannot be worn on non-uniform days. 

 Students are to make their own way to Warrington Cineworld (Time Square Unit 8, Warrington, WA1 
2LH), with the meeting time from 9.15am, in readiness for registration and taking seats. 

 Students can bring along their own refreshments. 
 Once in the cinema, students will not be able to leave the building until the end of the film.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=otNh9bTjXWg


 
 Students will be dismissed for Christmas directly from the cinema at 12pm. 

 

To secure your child’s place and make payment, please click the link below. By making payment, you give 
consent for your child to attend the trip, taking responsibility for the arrangements of travel to and from the 
cinema. 
 
https://www.ipayimpact.co.uk/IPI/Account/LogOn   
 
Please choose the option ‘School Shop’ and then ‘Cinema Visit 21 Dec 2023 - £6.50’. 
   
Please note, students who have remaining money from their Free School Meal voucher can use it to pay for 
their ticket. To advise us of this, please email info@boteler.org.uk.  
 
Those students who continue to meet our high expectations, but choose not to attend the cinema, can 
remain in school and participate in Christmas festivities and celebrations here at school. 
 
Thank you for your support and please do not hesitate to ask if you have any questions. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

Mr J Leonard 
Assistant Headteacher 
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